| ALASKA STATE HOSPITAL &
i NURSING HOME ASSOCIATION

March 17,2017

House Speaker Edgmon
State Capitol Room 208
Juneau, Alaska 99801

Re: HIR 14 — Increase Rural Health Care Budget
Dear House Speaker Edgmon,

The Alaska State Hospital and Nursing Home Association (ASHNHA) is writing this letter in support of HIR
14 - Increase Rural Health Care Budget. We represent more than 65 hospitals, skilled mursing facilities, and
other health care organizations, Our membership spans geographically from PeaceHealth Ketchikan Medical
Center to Samuel Simmonds Memorial Hospital in Utgiagvik. Our diverse association unites every small
rural hospital and large hospital system in the state around common goals. For over 60 years, ASHNHA
members have worked to improve health care in Alaska.

Ag health care providers, our members understand the critical fuportance of the Rural [Tealth Care (RHC)
Universal Service Support program that enables providers to deliver affordable broadband teichealth services
in Alaska's rural and Bush communities. Alaska received more than $82 million in rural health care support
for 2015, a substantial increase in demand from 2014,

The RAC Universal Service Support budget has remained static for 20 years and must be increased. The
current $400 million budget remains at the initial level set in 1997, despite inflation, advances in technology
and increased demand for services. The FCC expects (hat demand may exceed the cap for the first time in
funding year 2016. An equivalent budget today, adjusted for inflation, would be about $600 miltion.

Rural health care support enables telehealth services to be provided that dramatically improve access to care,
accelerate diagnosis and treatment, avoid unnecessary medivacs, and expand local treatment options.
Telehealth services play an important role in our region.

Sincerely,

Becky Hultherg
President/CEO

ANCHORAGE 1049 W 5th Ave., Suite 100, Anchorage AK 99501 tel g07.6463444 JUNEAU 426 Main St., Juneau, AK 99801 tel §07.586.1750
ashnha.com



3260 Hospital Drive;, Juneau, Alaska 99801 SH7.796.8800

Novembet 18, 2016

The Honorable Senater Muirkoweskd

702 Hart Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Mutkeowski

We ask for yewr sopport ensuring Alaskans continue to have acoess to affmdablﬂ_
broadband teleheaith services in roal and Bush comyrmities. The Rural Health Care
Universal Serviee Support budgit s remained stafic for 20 years and must be inereased.
The cutrent $400 million budger retains at the initial kevel set in 1997, despite inflation,
advances ini technolegy and increased derzand for sérvices, The FCC expects that

demand may exteed the cap Torthe first time in finding vear 2016, An equivalent budget

today, adjusted for inflation, would be about 3600 milfior,

Rarat Health Care Universal Service Suppott is essential to snsble providers 1o deliver
affordable broadbind tslehealth services i Alaska’s ragal ghd Bush commmifties. Alaska
received, mois thar $82 millien in riral health care support for 2015, & sybstantial
increase feom 2014, If mral Alaskans are to continee o receive this affordable broadbarid
iclshealth services they nised, the FCC must ingtease the rural kealth gare budget and
indes i for inflation, as it recently did with E-eats. The FCC has updaipd the E-rore
Budaet from $2.25 billion in: 1997 to $3.94 biltion for 2016, and fadesed 1t for inflation,
reffecting incresses in demand.

24

Rural Health Cars support enables Bastlett Regional Hospital t aoeess telehonith servises
from Providenei Eospital in Atchorage through our elCU program, accelerale diagnosis
by facilitzting ecrymunication with specialists iri Seaitle and Anchorage to whos we
send g~y and other files. Thiewgh ithproved telegotssiinivations we avoid ugneeessary
nedtvaes and expand local treatment options. The Rurz] Fealth Care Program faciiitates
our bettig able to locally serve patients effectivaly and cconomically as possible.

Plaase urge the FCC to inorogss the rural health éare universal service support budget,
index it for inflation, and provide for any unused funds to be carried forward to future:
fanding years. This will ensure Alaska’s rural and Bush cominunities continue to have
acoess 16 affordable broadband telehealth services, critical for Improving access to care.

Thank you for QWSW |
1es BO

e&ﬁé@bmiﬁﬁhmmﬁaf.m.

PRI BORGUCH OF JUSEALE

Bartfett Regional Hospital — A City and Borough of Jynealu Ehterprise Fund
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Japuary 23, 2017
Representative Sam Kito
Siate Capitel Room 404,
Jogimy AK 99801

Dear Representative Bito,

I am writing to atk for your support easuring. Alaskans continne to have access 0 affordable iroadband tolchealth sorvices in
rural and Busk commaunities: The Rural Health Care Universe Strvice Support budges has reraained static for 20 yeass aid
rust be increased. The current $400 million budget rentains at the initial level set in 1997, despite inflation, advamees i
technology and inereased demad for services. The FCC expects tat demand may excred the cap for the first time it
funding year 2616, An cquivalent budget today, adjusted for infiation, would be sbiout $660 million.

Rural Heglth Care Universal Service Support is essentia] to enable providets to defiver- affordable. brosgband telehealth
serifces in Aliska s tusl and Bush cornmuttities. Alaske received mose Hhan 382 million in ruval etk sare suppor for
3015, & substiantisl increase from 2014,

IF rurg! Alaskans are to continie To receive the affordable broadband telehealih setvices thiey need, the POC must incrense the
rural healély care budget st indes it for inflation, 28 it rebently did with E-mate. T FGC has updated the Bate hedget from
€4 75 biltion in 1997 to $3.94 billion for 2016, and idexed it for inflation, reflecting increases in demand.

‘Ruseal hiedlth care suppart eaables telchealth services o be provided that dramaticaily improve atcess tor care, mecelerate
dingrosis and treafment, avoid unneeessary medivacs, and expatid local trestoent options.

Dahl Memorial CHiric has utilized broadhand telsheslih services for seversl years to send x-ray snd ufirasoind imaging o
radiologists it Jimesii for reading and inrerpretation. Ttis 4 vite) gart of the medical services we provids t6-our small
commumity end the thousands of sgasenal visitors who come fo ous v edch year.

We ask that you arg the FCC to increase the rizéal health care universal service support budget, index it for inflation, and
provide for @iy whased funds to be cartied forward 1o Futore funding yeers. This will ensurs Aldska’s rirdl and Bush
communities continue to have acoess to-affordable broadband telehealth services, crtical for iniproving eveess to care.

Clinic Executivé Director
(607 983-2255
soboyle@skagway.org

CC: FOC Secretary and staff

P.O.BOX 537 SKAGWAY, AK 99840 PHONE go7-983-2255 — Fax 907-985-2793




&7 st Paul

w8t George

Aleutian Pribilof Islands Association, inc.

< o

%Anu . . 3 Sand Poir
1131 E. International Airport Rd. Fasy s 27 g iﬁkumﬁ@‘%%
~ Anchorage, Alaska 99518-1408 =z KingCove = o

Akutan 3 Pauloff Harbor

Phone (907) 276-2700 Gl o

Cg . Unalaska
o ax (07 2704351 el
R VY. (S L

Nikolski

10 March 2017

Representative Bryce Edgmon
Speaker of the House

Capitol Room 208

Juneau, A 99801

Dear Representative Edgmon:

I'understand that House Joint Resolution 14, urging the Federal Communications Commission to
increase the Rural Health Care Program Budget was introduced on March 6, 2017 and referred to
the House Labor and Commerce Committee. The Aleutian Prbilof Islands Association, Inc. is in
full support of this effort.

Rural clinics and health care providers in remote areas of Alaska depend on the Rural Health Care
Universal Services Support program to offer essential telehealth services, crucial in providing
adequate health care. Sadly, the support budget that makes this possible has been capped at the
same Jevel since it was established in 1997. After twenty years of advances in technology, increases
1 demand, and the effects of inflation, it is expected that the 2017 demand may exceed that cap for
the first ime. These services are critical in providing adequate health care in rural Alaska, and we
urge the FCC to increase the Rural Health Care Universal Services Support Budget sufficiently to
adjust for inflation, technological advancement, and increased demand for broadband-based

services.
Sincerely, jf““>
i A T
s RN - }.x—%’ Y
) I .
P -

Dimitti Philemonof
President/CEC N



CORPORATION

March 22, 2017

Representative Bryce Edgmon
Speaker of the House

Capitol Room 208

Juneau, AK 99801

Dear Representative Edgmon:

| understand that House Joint Resolution 14, urging the Federal Communications Commission to
increase the Rural Health Care Program Budget was introduced on March 6, 2017 and referred to the
House Labor and Commerce Committee. The Aleut Corporation is in full support of this effort.

Rural clinics and health care providers in remote areas of Alaska, including our region, depend on the
Rural Health Care Universal Services Support program to offer essential telehealth services, crucial in
providing adequate health care. Sadly, the support budget that makes this possible has been capped at
the same level since it was established in 1997. After twenty years of advances in technology, increases
in demand, and the effects of inflation, it is expected that the 2017 demand may exceed that cap for the
first time. These services are critical in providing adequate health care in rural Alaska, and we urge the
FCC to increase the Rural Health Care Universal Services Support Budget sufficiently to adjust for
inflation, technological advancement, and increased demand for broadband-based services,

Sincerely,

Thomas Mack
President




Bristol Bay Area
Health Cerporation

6000 Kanakanak Road

P.0. Box 130

Dilingham, AK 99576

(907) 842-5201
{800) 478-6201
FAX (907} 8429354
www.bbahc.org

Bristol Bay Area
Health Corporation is
a tribal organization

representing 28 viflages in

Soutthwest Alaska:
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January 19, 2017

The Honorable Senator Murkowski
709 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Senator Sullivan
702 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Congressman Young
2314 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

RE: Rural Health Care Universal Services Support
Dear Senator Murkowski, Senator Sullivan, and Congressman Young;

I am writing to ask for your support ensuring Alaskans continue to have access to affordable
broadband telehealth services in rural and bush communities.

The Bristol Bay Area Health Corporation (BBAHC) was formed by a consortium of Bristol Bay
tribes in 1973 to provide comprehensive health care services to a diverse population in the Bristol
Bay Region. Qur mission is to provide quality healthcare with competence and sensitivity.

BBAHC has been a long time recipient of the Rural Health Care Universal Service Support
specifically under the Telecommunications Program, These program funds have been key for our
organization to deploy and use telehealth tools supporting high speed broadband that has become a
platform for 21% Century Electronic Health Records that can be shared securely with other medical
providers directly improving patient care throughout Alaska and atlows us to avoid the high cost
of travel where and when we can.

For funding year 2016, the FCC expects that demand may exceed the cap of $400 million. If the
cap is hit; and without knowing the result or impact of requested support by BBAHC, we may
have to reduce or interrupt broadband services currently used to provide healthcare which would
have a huge negative impact on patient care adversely effecting lives a thousands of Alaskans.

BBAHC has worked with our GCI service provider of broadband services for funding year 2016
have already been contracted and provisioned and are already six months in the funding year.
BBAHC is very concerned about the continuity of existing and new rural health care services if
funding requests are reduced (pro-rated) or denied entirely. Our non-profit Kanakanak Hospital
and the 28 villages served simply can not afford to go back to paper, snail-mait and 20" Century
Medicine.

Please urge the FCC to increase the Rural Health Care Universal Service Support budget, index it
for inflation, ard provide for any urused funds to be carried forward to future funding years.

Thank you for your support.

Sincerely,

Robert J. Clark, President & CEQO
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Cetober 18, 2(16

The Honorable Senator Murkowski
709 Hart Serata Offies Biglding
Washington, DC 26510

The Honorable Senator Sullivan
702 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Congressirian Young
2314 Rayburn Houise Office Building
‘Washington, DC 20518

Dear Senator Murkowski, Senator Sullivan, 4nd Congréssmian Young,

[ dim writing 16 ask for your supipost ensuring Alaskans continue o hake pesessto affordable breadband
telehealth services in rural and Bush communities. The Rural Health Care Universal Service Suppert
badget has remained static: for 20 years and must be increased. The ¢uirent $400 million budget remains
&t the initial level sef i 1999, despite inflation, advaiises in lectuology and iicreased defand for
services. The FOT expects that demand may exceed this cap for the first time in funding year 2016. An
equivalent budget today, adjusted for inflation, would be about $600 million.

Ruieal Health Care Universal Service Suppot is éssential ta enable providers to deliver affordable
broadband telehealth services in Alaska’s rurel and Bush communities. Alaska received nrore than §82

million in rural bealth care support For 2015, a substantial increase from 2014.

£ rowal Alaskans are to conginug to veoeive thie atfordable broadbarid relelicalt services they riced, the
BEC must increase the rural health care budget and index it for inflation, as & recently did with E-rate.
The FCC has updated the E-rite budget from $2.25 billion in 1997 to $3.94 biliion for 2016, and indexed

it. for inflation, reflecting irrergases in derand.

Rural hiealth care support enables telehealth services to be provided that dramatically improve aceess 1o
care, accelerate diagnests and treatment, avoid unnecessary medivacs, and expand local treatment options.

It order for our briganization to reerit and retain a dynamie primary healthcars tedn working within a
rural setting to rednee health disparities amongst those we serve within the Chugach Region, service
connectivity ta provide Telehealth services is a necessity.

Telehcalth services serves as an extended healtheare support sysiem for our community health aides,
primary care providers, and patienits and family members in need of emergent and specialty care:

Telehealth has enabled us to provide a higher level of support.and car¢ that is quick, canvenient; and
desperately needed. With our Telehealth service connectivity and equipméat;‘ we hirve been able to
provide emergent and specialty care services such as cardiology, nephrology, dermatology, and oncology
service support amongst other specialty care, for our people.

TAMAMTA PIGPET

1840 Bragaw Street, Sufte 110 / Anchorage, AK 99508-3463 / (907) 562-4155 / Fax (907) 563-2891 Al of Qurs”
A Tribal Organization Sarving the Chugach Native Peoples of Alaska



Usdoubtedly, without service support aid teishealth conreetivity our healthcare teatns and communities
would suffer loss of life and equality.

We ask that you urge the FCC to inerease the rural heaith care univsrsal servive support budget, index it
for inflation, #nd pravide for any unwsed funds to be carried forward to future funding years. This will
ensure Alaskas rusal dnd Bush communities cenfinue to have access to affordable broadband teleheakth
services; eritfeal for improving access (@ care.

Executive Dietior

anfmchy

CC: FCG Seerstary and staff’
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November 28, 2015

The Honorabile Senator Murkowski
709 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Senator Sullivan
702 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Congressman Young
2314 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Senator Murkowski, Senator Sullivan, and Coengressman Young,

I am writing ta ask for your support ensuring Alaskans continue ta have access to affordable
broadband telehealth services n rural and Bush communities. The Rural Health Care
Universal Service Support budget has remained static for 20 years and must be increased.
The current $400 miflion budget remains at the initial level set in 1997, despite inflation,
advances in teciinology and ingreased demand for services. The FCC expects that dernand
may exceed the cap for the first time in funding year 2016. An equivalent budget today,
adjusted for inflation, would be about $600 miilion.

Rural Healih Care Universal Service Support is essentisl (o enable previders to deliver
affordable broadband telehealth services in Alaska’s rural and Bush communities. Alaska
received more than $82 million m rural health care suppart for 2015, a substantial increase
from 2014,

If rural Alaskans ere o continue to receive the affordable broadband telehealth services they
need, the FCC must increase ihe rural health care budget and index it for inflation, as it
recently did with E-fate. The FCC has updated the E-rate budgst from $2.25 billion in 1997
tc $3.94 billion for 2016, and indexed it for inflation, reflecting increases in demand.

Rural health care support enables telehealth services to be provided that dramatically
improve accass to care, accelerate diagnosis and treatment, avoid unnecessary medivacs,
and expand local treatment options.

Specificatly, Community Connections routinely utilizes our telehealth system to provide
psychiatric care to children throughout southarn southeast Alaska communities. We also
utilize it to provide rmeantal health therapy and occupational and physical therapy. Teleheaith
is a vital and integral part of our service defivery system. Without the FCC support, we would
not be able to provide these necessary services o our remote island communities.

We ask that you urge the FCGC to increase the rural health care universal service support
budget, index it for inflation, and provide for any unused funds to be carried forward to future
funding years. This will ensure Alaska's rural and Bush communities continue to have
access to affordable proadband telehealth servicas, crifical for improving access to care.

Thank you for your suppart.

/ﬂf /
W

Bess Clark
Executive Director
CC: FCC Secretary and staff

{G:/505553/537/00090184 DOCY-1}
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November 7, 2018

The Honorable Senater Murkewski
709 Hart Senate Office Building
Washingtor, DG 20510

Re; INCREASE NEEDED IN RURAL HEALTH CARE UNIVERSAL SERVICE BUDGET
Dear Senator Murkowski,

I arn writing to ask for your suppert ensuring Alaskans continue to have access to
affordable broadband tele-health services in rural and Bush communities. The Rural
Heaith Care Universal Service Suppott biidgst has remairied static for 20 years and
must bie increased. The gurrent $4060 million budget remains at the initial level set in
1997, despite inflation, advarwes in teehnelegy and incréased demand for setvices. The
FCUT expests that demarid may exceed the cap for the first time in funding year 2018,
An equivalent budget today, adjusted for inffation, Waild be about $600 million.

Rural Health Care Universal Service Bupport is gssential o enable providers to deliver
aftordable broadband tele-heaith serices in Alaska’s rurel snd Bush commuriiies.
Alaska received more thar $82 wiftlion in rural health care support for 2015, a
substantial increase from 2014,

if rural Alaskans are fo contintie to receive the affordable broadband tefe-Hiealth services
they nesd, thie FGC riust inerease the rural health care budget and index it for inflation,
as it recently did with E-rate. The FCC has updatad the E-rats budget from $2.25 billion
in 1997 to $3.94 biflion for 2016, and indexed 1t for inflation; reflecting increases in
demand.

Rural health care support enahles tealse health servicss to be provided that dramatically
irprove access to care, accelerate diagnosis and treatment avoid unnecessary
medivacs, and expand logal freatent @pt;oﬁs

Cross Road Health Mintstries, Ine. has greatly benefted from Rural Health Care (RHC)
Program funding sifce 2004. The RHG Pregram has enabied us to implement
tefecommunications that significantly improve tiealthcate services in the regions of rural
A!&ska we serrve In partlcular pur patl'en'ts have beneflfed frofn us movrng from F im-
bemeen our eizmcs and radiology vendor The same connectmty enab{es us fo
securely, reliably and efficieritly share information and services. between sites; including
access to-our EMR and integration of our IP phone systems. The connéctivity also
facilitates increased Internet bandwidth, which has allowed us to more fully utilize cloud-



based gervices for training and collaberation, for example, and video teleconferencing
for meetings.

We ask that you uige the FCC to ihcrease the rural hiealth care universal service
suppart budget, index it for inflation; and provide for any unused funds to be carried
forward to future funding years. This will ensure Alaska’s rural and bush communities
continue to have dccess to affordable broadband tele-health servises, eritical for
improving access & care.

Thank you for your support.

Joel Medendorp
Cell phone: 907-320-0557
Briail: jmedendorp@irosardadme.org

IMim



| SITKA COUNSELING & PREVENTION SERVICES, INC
113 Metlakatla Street, Sitka, AK 99835 Ph: 907-747-3636 Fax: 907-747-3316

November 14, 2016
The Honorabie Senator Murkowski
709 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, BC 20510

The Honorable Senator Sullivan
702 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, OC 20510

The Honorable Congressman Young
2314 Raybum House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Senator Murkowski, Senator Sullivan, and Congressman Young,

| am writing to ask for your support ensuring Alaskans continue to have access o
affordable broadband teleheaith services in rural and Bush communities. The
Rural Health Care Universal Service Support budget has remained static for 20
years and must be increased. The current $400 million budget remains at the
initial level setin 1997, despite inflation, advances in technology and increased
demand for services. The FCC expects that demand may exceed the cap for the
first ime in funding year 2016. An equivalent budget today, adjusted for inflation,
would be about $600 million.

Rural Health Care Universal Service Support is essential to enable providers to
deliver affordable broadband telehealth services in Alaska’s rural and Bush
communities. Alaska received more than $82 million in rural health care support
for 2015, a substantial increase from 2014. '

If rural Alaskans are to continue to receive the affordable broadband telehealth
services they need, the FCC must increase the rural health care budget and
index it for inflation, as it recently did with E-rate. The FCC has updated the E-
rate budget from $2.25 billion in 1597 to $3.94 billion for 2016, and indexed it for
inflation, reflecting increases in demand.

Rural health care support enables telehealth services to be provided that
dramatically improve access to care, accelerate diagnosis and treatment, avoid
unnecessary medivacs, and expand local treatment options.



The communities of Yakutat and Sitka have been significantly affected by the
ability to provide Tele-Behavioral Health services. The small community of
Yakutat can access eight master level Clinicians across the Vidyo system. The
access to services continues to help and support a number of families. We
welcome all clients and don't place barriers to service, we help connect people to
the services they need, weather thase services are available within the agency or
through referral. We recognize that healing is for the whole person; each person
is assisted in developing a plan for their recovery and encouraged to develop
new skills.

We ask that you urge the FCC to increase the rural health care universal service
support budget, index it for inflation, and provide for any unused funds to be
carried forward to future funding years. This will ensure Alaska's rural and Bush
communities continue to have access to affordable broadband telehealth
services, critical for improving access to care.

Thank you for your support.

@&W
Amy Zanuzoski
Executive Director
907-747-3636
amyz@scpsak.org

CC:
FCC Secretary and staff
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October 25, 2016

The Honorable Senator Murkowski
709 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Senator Sullivan
702 Hart Senate Office Buildng
‘Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Congressman Young
2314 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

RE:  Rural Health Care Universal Services Support
Dear Senator Murkowski, Senator Sullivan, and Congressman Young:

1 am writing on behalf of the Alaska Tribal Administrator’s Association to ask for your support
ensuring Alaskans continue o have access to affordable broadband te lehealls services in rural
and bush communities. For those communities who do not have affordable broadband te lehealth
services, we ask thataccess to those services be provided.

You may know the Rural Health Care Universal Service Support budget has remained static for
20 years and must be increased. The current $400 milion budget remains at the initial level setin
1997, despite inflation, advances in technology and increased demand for services. The FCC
expects that demand may exceed the cap for the first time in funding year 2016. An equivalent
budget today, adjusted for inflation, would be about $600 million.

Rural Health Care Universal Service Support is essential to enable providers to deliver affordable
broadband telehealth services i Alaska’s rural and Bush communities. Alaska received more
than $82 million in rural health care support for 2015, a substantial ncrease from 2014.

Ifrural Alaskans are to continue to receive the affordable broadband telehealth services they
need, the FCC must increase the rural health care budget and index it for inflation, as it recently
did with E-rate. The FCC has updated the E-rate budget from $2.25 billion n 1997 to $3.94
billon for 2016, and indexed it for inflation, reflecting increases in demand.

Ruzal health care support enables telehealth services to be provided that dramatically improve
access to care, accelerate diagnosis and treatmen, avoid unnecessary medivacs, and expand local
treatment options.

9138 Arlon Street, Suite B6 | Anchorage AK 99507 | 907 .222.1310 or 844 RuraiAk
www . akiaa.org



Rural Health Care Universal Support - Page 2

The Mission of ATAA is to develop a collaborative atmosphere of knowledge sharing and
professional support among Alaska’s Tribal Administrators; and to promote effective tribal
administration resulting in greater self-governance, community sustainability, and leadership.

We work collaboratively with tribal organizations, tribal leadership and tribal staif to improve
local access to quality medical/health care services. Affordable broadband is the most significant
factor in the delivery of quality health care services through the use of telehealth tools. Without
affordable broadband, many rural clinics across Alaska could not afford to use teleheakth tools to
provide and promote patient-centered health care and patient safety. In Alaska, telehealth is
heavily utilized to connect patients with a higher level of care and specialty services. Using
telehealth technologies is a key factor in avoiding high costand travel stress on elders or as
routinely happens, separating chilkiren from a parent who cannot afford to travel with their child.

We ask that you urge the FCC to increase the rural health care universal service support budget,
index it for irflation, and provide for any unused funds to. be carried forward fo future funding
years. This will ensure Alaska’s rural and Bush communities continue to have access to
affordable broadband telehealth services, critical for improving access to care.

Thank you for your support.

ALASKA TRIBAL ADMINISTRATORS ASSOCIATION

Teresa Jacobsson
Founder/Chair

CC: FCC Secretary and Stafl



Niniichik Traditional Council
P.O. Box 39070
Ninilchik, Alaske 99639
Phone: 907 567-3313 / Fax: 907 567-3308
E-miail: htc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov
ninitchikiribe-nsn.gov

October 26, 2016

The Honarabie Senator Murikowski
- 709 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator MurkKewsikd,

My name is.ivan Z. Encelewski, Executive Director for the Ninilchik Traditional Council, governing body for the
Ninifchik Vilfage Trilze. }am writing to ask for your support to ensure Alaskans continue to have access to.
sffordabile breadband telebsalth services in rural villages. The Rural Health Care Universal Service Support hudget
has remained static for 20 years and must be increased. The turrent $400 millior budget remains at the initial tevet
set in 1997, despite Infation, advances in technology and increased dermand for services. The FCC expects that
defnrand may axcéed the cap for the first time in funding year 2016. An equivalent budget today, adjusted for
inflation, would be about $600 million.

Rural Health Care Universal Service Support is essential te enable providers to deliver afford able broadband
telehealth services in Alaska’s Fuial ¥iliages. Atasks received more than $82 million in raral freaith care support for
2015, a substantial increase from 2014,

If rural Alaskan villages are to continue to receive the affordable broadband telehealth services they need, the FCC
must increase the rural health care budget and index it for Inflation, a8 it retently dig with E-rate, The FCC has
updated the E-rate budget from 52.25 billion in 1997 to $3.94 billion for 2016, and indexed it for inflation,
reflecting incregses in demand.

‘The Ninflchik Tragitional Couneil Community Clinic, the primary care facility for the rural village of Niniichik,
appreciates the opportunity to utilize the teleheakth services that dramatically Improve access to care, accelerate
diagnosis and treatment, eratle video conferencing for remote consultation with patients, as well as abifity to
improve the VMware infrastructure between facilities: We recggnize the increased need for affordableé broadband
telehealth services in rural Alaska, as it has cartainly enhanced our capability to provide better healthcare service
to our rural residents.

We ask that you urge the FCC to Inicrease the rural health care universal service support budget, indexit for
inflation, and provide for any unused funds to be carried forward to future funding years.

Respectfuily,

boo ¥

lvan Z. Encelewskl, Executive Director
Ninilchik Traditional Council

C: Heather Cavanaugh, APR Director - Corporate Communications
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November §, 2018

The Honorable Senator Murkowski
709 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Senator Sullivan
702 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honotable Congressman ¥oung
2314 Raybim House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Senator Murkowski, Senator Sullivan, and Congressman Young,

We are writing 1o ask for your support ensuring Alaskans continue to have access to afferdable
broadband telehealth services in rural and Bush communities. The Rural Health Care Universal
Service Support budget has remained static for 20 years and must be increased. The current
$400 million budget remains at the initial level set in 1997, despite inflation, advances in
technology and increased demand for services. The FCC expects that demand may exceed the
cap for the first time in funding year 2016. An equivalent budget today, adjusted for inflation,
would be about $600 million,

Rural Health Cars Universal Service Support is essential to enable providers to deliver
affordable broadband telehealth services in Alaska’s rural and Bush communities. Alaska
received more than $82 million in rural health care support for 2015, a substantial increase from
2014. Alaska has some of the highest overall utility rates and that is true for telecommunication
and internet service as well, s0 the support is critical to keep down the high cost of healthcare.

If rural Alaskans are to continue to receive the affordable broadband telehealth services they
need, the FCC must increase the rural heaith care budget and index it for inflation, as it recently
did with E-rate for schools and libraries. The FCC has updated the E-rate budget from $2.25
pillion in 1987 to $3.94 billion for 2018, and indexed it for inflation, reflecting increases in
demand. Rural healthcare needs a comparable increase.

{6:/505553/597/00090184.00CX- 1}
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Rural health care support enables telehealth services to be provided that dramatically improve
access to care, accelerate diagnosis and freatment, avoid unnecessary medivacs, and expand
iocal treatment options. The need for telecommunications and internet service has also grown
over the past several years, with CMS requiring efectronic heaith records and meaningful use to
obtain incentives and avoid penalties. Our healthcare practitioners, as well as patients, have
come to expect that their prescriptions are transmitted electronically and that their medical
imaging is instantly accessible.

In recent years the Rural Health Care program has added new programs, First the Healthcare
Connect Fund, which gives a flat 5% discount for broadband expensss was added. Now the
eligibility is going to be expanded to include Skilled Nursing Facilities starting in 2017, The
additiona! competition for funding beyond the initial Telecommunicatiens Program has not been
met with additional funding. We are now facing situations where our current mulli-year confracts
which had previously been awarded full funding will now need to compete with all new requests
and may not be funded in full, aithough contracts and budgets were put in place with set dollar

values.

We have attached some commentis from our providers, who werk 50 hard in cur patient
centered medical home to accomplish our mission of strengthening our community by providing
accessible, affordable health care and who suppert our core values of innovative,
comprehensive, integrated care for the whole person,

We ask that you urge the FCC to increase the rural health care universal service support
budget, index It for inflation, and provide for any unused funds 1o be carried forward to future
funding years. This will ensure Alaska's rural and Bush communities continue to have access to
affordable broadband telehealth servicas, critical for improving access to care.

Thank you for your support.

l@’)’j‘f q{

Albert E. Wall
Chief Executive Officer

Peninsula Community Health Services of Alaska, Inc,
907-260-730G0
awali@pchsak.or

CC:
FCC Secratary and staff

{G:/505553/597/00000184.00CX-1}



Statements from our providers;

Colette Realtl D
Medical Provider - Kenal Medical

Having high speed internet access, | am able to access the hospital medical server remotely. For my
patients who are hospitalized, | am able to view critical results quickly and order remotely interventions
in a timely manner. Last week, | was able to easily track thé progress of labor for a mom prior to
delivery of my newhorn patient which saved multiple phone calls to the nursery, This also gives me the
ability to appropriately ptan around my scheduled patients and in a fimely way notifies my office staff of
the apticipated time t need to leave to take care of an impending delivery with complications requiring
my attendance. This is pretty big for me since our FCHS Kenai office is a 25-20 minute drive 1o the
hospital. This saves multiple phione <alls betweaen my office and the nursery and aveids a surprise call
where | need to leave and {ravel to the hospital for an Emergency while gffecting the care of my office
patients without reasonable or timely notification.

Cariar A Vaieraueli, KNP, FNP-SC
Intedm Madlcal Girector
Family Nurze Practitiopgr-Medical

t am writing on behaif of my patients and employer 1o discuss the positive impact of high speed internet
access on My current patient care. Atour community health center, we serve a significant population
with complex medical and psychosocial issues that require immadiate evaluation and interventions,
With high speed internet, | am able to access our secured electronic health record and review large
volumas of relevant patient clinical histgry, medications, and diagnostic reports. § am able to
irmmediately respond to patient and clinical issues which then results in delivery of high quality care. For
example with high speed internet, [ am able to remotely access our electronic health record, review lab
results and reports from a remote focation. | am then able to contact my patients and make further
recommandations without any delay. Without this vital technology, | would not be able to efficiently
manage this data by any other means. | hope that you continue to provide this support for the Rural
Health Care Universal Service Support to allow our community health center to access our services.

{5:/505553/597 /00090184 DOCK-1}
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L Washmgton DG 20510~

' The Honorable Senator Sulllvan

. 702 Hért Senate Office Buddmg

- Washington, DG20810 © - L e

' The Honorable Congressman Young e B B
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o Dear Senatcr Murkowskp SenatorSullwan and Congressman Young

- am wtttmg to ask for. your supporl ensunng Aiaskans contmue o have access to affordab!e

- ‘broadhand telehealth services in rural and Bush communities. The Rufal Hea[th Care Universal

Service Support budget has remained static for 20 years and must be increased. The current

" $400 miliion budget rémains at the initial level- 86t in 1997, desp*te inflation, advanceés in .
technology and- mcreased demand for services. The FCC’ expects that demand may exceed the

i _cap for the first time.in fundmg year 2016 An equ:vale-nt budget today, adjusted for mfiatlon

' : would, be about $600 mﬂi;on

' Rural Health Care Unwersal Servuce Support is essentaa! to enabie prowders to dehver
‘,caffordable broadband telehea&h services in Alaska's rural and Bush communmes Alaska

2014.

* i rural Alaskans are to conttnue to receme the affordable broadband telehea]th sérvices they

_heéd, the FCC must increasé the rural health daré budget and index it for: mflatfon as it recently . '

" "did with E-fate. The FCC has updated the E-raté budget from $2.25 billion in' 1997 to $3 84
" billion for 2016 and mdexed itfor inﬂatton reﬂectmg increases in demand ' R

Rural hea1th care support enables telehicaith sérvices to be provnded that dramatlca{ly tmprove L

~ access to care, accelerate dlagnosls and treatment avord unnecessary med:vacs and expand
-localtreatmentopmns - ‘~; e ST ; :

: fSouih Pemnsula Behaworal Health Serwces p{ovndes behawora! health services on the lower.
- Kenai Peninsuia, which include mental health tréatment servlces deve}opment disability support

. 'semces and ltmited substance abuse treatment We also prowde psychiatnc serwces*

»

received more than $82 mlillon in rural health care support for 2015 a'substantial j lncrease frorh -

SR Sttt
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mciudlng medlcat:on management We use an etectronrc heailh record whmh is mtemef based |

: reqwrsng us to have fast and rehabie internet service in crder to provide accurate and hmeiy
- clienit records. We also partlclpate ina couple of intensive therapeutlc programs whlch requ.ure ’

transfers of Iarge data files in erder for us to comply with the reqwrements of the-programs, .
which' greatly benefi s our cllents Qur agency often hosts web-based training for our staff as
. well as the surrounding communrty and we depend upon a fast and reliable internet connegtion

" to maintain a weidl trained staff and community. As our electronic heaith record grows, ard as
the State Of Aiaska requires more realdime data we will be even mdre reliant on a rehab{e ‘
‘ connection, and will be requestmg hlgher bandw;d’th to accommodata our grow:ng heeds.

We ask that you urge the FCC toi merease the rural health care unwemal service support
. budget; index it for inflation, and prov:de for any unused funds to be carried forward to future-

~funding years. This will ensure Alaska’ s rural and Bush communities ‘continue to have access to- _‘ ‘

~ affordable broadband telehealth servuces cntlca! fori rmprovsng access to care. .

- . Thank you for your support

Carla Meitler .
Chief Operatmg Officer . o )
" South Peninsula Behaworal Health Services
- Homer AK- :
_ 9;0?«-235-9233 -
CC: . T

FCC Secretary and.staff



